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MEDIA RELEASE / STATEMENT

24 August 2012
Report It!
How many times have we all stood by and watched someone being treated badly because of the colour of their skin?  Grimaced over the water cooler when a co-worker tells a racist joke?  Allowed someone on Facebook to get away with insensitive or stereotyping remarks?  Witnessed racist sledging at the footy?
Tasmania’s Anti-Discrimination Commissioner, Robin Banks, is asking all Tasmanians to play their part in stamping out racism.

Speaking today to mark the launch of a new national Anti-Racism Strategy, Ms Banks said that it was often part of our makeup to avoid speaking up or taking action when racism and other forms of discriminatory behaviour take place.  

‘We walk away, often silently shaking our heads and wishing things would change, or we lack confidence to stand up and say something’, she said.  
A key initiative in the new strategy is the promotion of ‘bystander action’.  
‘Taking action when we see incidents of racism builds a community in which discrimination is not tolerated.  It can be anything from speaking to your manager or challenging a friend or colleague over their attitude to diversity or their use of language.  It can also mean reporting what you see to the Office of the Anti-Discrimination Commissioner, so that we can take further action’, Ms Banks said.
To assist getting others involved in the fight against racism, Ms Banks used the release of the national anti-racism strategy to launch a new Report It! initiative in Tasmania.  
‘Report It! is a tool that can be used by those who witness discrimination to make a report to my office’, Ms Banks said.  ‘Originating from the experiences of public abuse and violence against international students at the University of Tasmania, Report It! allows us to monitor patterns of discrimination across Tasmania and take action where we can.  A report can be made by anyone: those who are the subject of harassment or abuse and those who witness it’ she said.  Those making the report can also remain anonymous if they wish.
The Report It! form will be distributed widely throughout the State over coming weeks and will be available online at www.antidiscrimination.tas.gov.au 


